TOWN OF SANDY CREEK

WATER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Date: July 1, 2013
Place: Town Hall- Sandy Creek

Committee Members Present:

Norma Newman, Wayne Miller, Roy Narish, Jim Forsyth and Ed Kondratowicz

Also in Attendance: Town Board Members: Supervisor Nancy Ridgeway, Kevin Halsey, Ron Wolf Barbara Kelly, John Shook, and Ethel Rubley.

Meeting called to order by Norma Newman at 6:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion for approval of minutes from the previous meeting June 2013, by Wayne Miller, 2nd by Jim Forsyth.

Public Time: Owner of Colonial Court Camp Grounds asked about EDU chart for camp grounds. This chart has been established and will not be changed.

Ron Wolf brought to the Committee’s attention about his one property that was wet lands. The committee changed the EDU chart to 0.10. Ron Wolf was content with this change. 

Barbara Kelly started she will not give an easement for the water line; She stated in 2010 her road was not going to get water. In 2011 her road was in district, she will fight giving an easement. 

Old Business: Norma wanted to talk about properties that are just boat slips; we made change to slips from .5 to 0.10 EDU.  Dustin Clark arrived at 7:25 pm committee wanted the list of properties in alphabetical order instead of by roads. This will be taken care of by Nancy Ridgway.

New Business: John Swartz has resigned from the Water Advisory Committee.  A motion was made for Norma Newman to be Chair Person, motion by Wayne Miller, 2nd by Jim Forsyth. Committee members concurred all in favor. Roy Narish will be temporary secretary, when the town fills the position of water clerk they will be at the meeting to take the minutes.  The Committee will need to find a person to fill the alternate committee position. Dustin Clark talked about Local Laws and standards; we are ahead but still have time to finalize them. Dustin is working on specks for water meters, pressure regulators, check valves and meter pits. We will also need pricing on these items. We also need a list of contractors to do water lines from the curb stop to houses. Dustin suggested we check with Richland, they have some local contractors they work with. Jim Forsyth asked Dustin how long of a time does the contractor have for the district #1 to complete, his reply was 400 days. Dustin stated the project is going out to bid as of today. The information is on ACD at the cost of $20.00, bids are to be back by 7/31/13. Dustin Stated, that Neil Zimmer is to be the inspector for the project also people from Barton and Loguidice will be in the field for inspections. A add will be going into the newspaper for a water operator, he will report to Mike Kastler.

Date for next meeting is August 5, 2013 at 6:00pm,

 Motion to adjourn made by Jim Forsyth and 2nd by Wayne Miller, Motion accepted all in favor. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Roy Narish, Secretary

